
NewsUpdate 

News from Emerson Park Ward Conservatives 

Julia and her Team have been working to deliver on three critical local priorities – 
more police, a new NHS Health Hub in Hornchurch and extra cash for our schools. 

The PM’s police recruitment drive is well underway, with over 70,000 people 
applying in the first six months of the campaign to recruit police nationally. When 
your MP, Julia Lopez, spoke to the Havering Police Commander, he said there would 
be over 150 extra officers for his unit by autumn. New recruits carry out eight weeks 
of street duties, often in town centres, then six months on local response units and 
six months on neighbourhood policing duties. 

Outline planning permission was granted in June for a new NHS hub in Hornchurch 
on the former St. George’s Hospital site. We hope to expand these plans, so that 

local residents get the facilities they need on site. We also relayed concerns about the availability of local Covid testing 
facilities and have now secured two extra testing sites - on Cherry Tree Lane in Rainham and Dagnam Park Drive, Harold Hill. 

Buildings improvement cash has been secured for local schools including Emerson Park Academy and The Campion School. 
Next year mainstream school funding will increase by 4%, with a further increase of £730m for children with special 
educational needs and disabilities.  

UPDATE ON OUR SCHOOLS, POLICE & NHS PLEDGES 

MEET THE TEAM: DR NOSHABA KHILJEE 
Dr Noshaba Khiljee lives in Emerson Park and is an NHS hospital Consultant. Noshaba is passionate 
about making Emerson Park’s public services more efficient and has been striving for a cleaner 
environment for local residents. 

Noshaba has also been involved in community volunteering in the area, by initiating donations to 
Havering’s foodbank, particularly during the lockdown and litter picking with local volunteers. 

Throughout the pandemic, Noshaba and her colleagues have worked tirelessly as frontline staff to keep 
us safe, she would like to dedicate her thanks to her colleagues and all key workers for their hard work 
throughout the pandemic.  

Standing up for Emerson Park Ward 
Find out more at www.hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com 
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Keith’s 
Corner Local News 

REMEMBERANCE DAY RingGo Parking App 
The new RingGo Parking App will 
provide a 20% discount on all parking 
charges and allow contactless 
payments by text, phone or on the 
App.  

Roger, Matt and Noshaba would like to 
remind residents that you can turn off 
notifications to prevent being charged 
for reminders. This can be done via the 
settings on the app 
and will ensure you 
are being charged the 
lowest tariff for your 
selected stay.  

This year, your local action team 
and MP Julia Lopez remembered 
those in the First and Second World 
War by attending socially distanced 
ceremonies at memorials across 
Hornchurch and Upminster. Lest we 
forget those who gave their 
yesterday for our today. 

GREAT BRITISH SEPTEMBER CLEAN 
Noshaba and local activist Grant 
have been busy in September litter 
picking for the Great British 
September Clean.  

When using public spaces, it is 
important to keep them tidy, and 
not to litter. We all have a 
responsibility to keep our area tidy.  

#GreatBritishSeptemberClean 

Keith Prince is our London Assembly 
Member for Havering and Redbridge 

It is with regret that I have to report there 
has been another fatal accident at 
Gallows Corner. My thoughts and prayers 
go out to the family and those affected. 

The current situation cannot be allowed 
to continue. We need improvements to 
improve the flow of traffic and safer 
crossings for Pedestrians and Cyclists. 

Four years ago, I brought Sadiq Khan, the 
Labour London Mayor to view the site. He 
said "the status quo is not acceptable", 
but nothing has changed.  

I have again written to his Deputy Mayor 
for Transport, reminding her of what the 
Mayor said.   

This is nothing to do with politics, it is 
about Transport for London accepting 
their responsibility to make Gallows 
Corner safe.  

They need to act, particularly as they now 
have an extra £50 Million from the 
Government to find a solution. 

I will work with Julia, Matt, Roger and 
Noshaba to press TfL until we get the safe 
roads that the residents of Emerson Park 
Ward deserve. 

@huccat @HandUConservatives 01708 443321 

keith.prince@london.gov.uk 
@KeithPrinceAM 
@KeithPrinceAM 

DON’T FORGET YOUR FLU JAB 

 

Tell Julia, Keith, Roger and Noshaba what you think... 

This year, the government have widened the 
availability of the seasonal flu jab. The vaccine 
programme will be extended to the over 50's and for the 
first time, Year 7 pupils. The NHS will contact those who 
are eligible, and the vaccine is the best way to protect 
yourself from becoming ill with the flu.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

What matters most to you? Fill in our survey at www.hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com/let-us-know 
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representatives, prospective candidates and official candidates; and fundraising to support any of these activities. 
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